
From: E.Marie Feehan <emfee3@gmail.com>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 10/2/2018 10:39:49 AM
Subject: Bill for HOA'S in SC

Dear Lt Governor

Over a year ago I sent emails to my two Sc representatives regarding a bill supposedly coming up on 
SC HOA'S. No one ever acknowledged the emails.

I would like to know if this HOA Bill every came to the floor & what the outcome was. We live in an 
HOA neighborhood now for almost 4years & still have no control over anything in our neighborhood. 
No meeting, and nothing detailing where the funds go. The builder is still in control, and we would like 
to know if you have made any progress regarding this bill.

Thank you for your time & patience in this matter.

Elizabeth & John Feehan
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